




English Newsletter  No. 940 4/3/2020
Kibbutz Yizre'el
Translated by Fay Drezner
Excerpts from “B’Yizre’el” No. 1940 28/2/2020

THANKS: The children of the “Carmel” children’s house want to thank the Habonim-Dror group for helping them turn a dream to reality when together with Israel Mor they set up an amazing camp for them. Thanks for the initiative, the dedication and the great effort. The children hope for more cooperation in the future.

THE STUDIES COMMITTEE: We are still receiving requests for long term studies. The application forms must be completed and sent  in by 10th March 2020. The forms can be downloaded from the Khilanet and sent to HR@yizrael.com . 
Committee members: Avishag Sharoni, Tamar Sadur, Shlomo Kamilian, Rotem Hillel, Limor Griman, Peter Pizarro, Adi Laviv

	LOOKING FOR DOLLS
For my studies and work I am looking for small, wood or plastic dolls, about finger size.  They could be from Kinder eggs. 
If you can donate or sell them please inform me. 
Thank you      Estie Mittelberg



	ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE SECRETARY
Kibbutz Yizre’el has been chosen by the Central Bureau of Statistics to participate in a manpower survey. The survey deals with employment and unemployment on the kibbutz.
In order to choose the families who will take part we were asked to provide the phone numbers of the members and residents of the kibbutz.  By law, we cannot refuse so if members receive calls, then they will know what this is about.




THE ALIMA RITA PRIZE FOR THE ART OF PRINTMAKING 2020.
The Ein Harod Art Gallery has the honour of announcing the Alima Rita Prize. 
Those interested in presenting a proposal should contact the gallery by 26.3.20. For more details look at the gallery’s site .
משכן לאומנות עין חרוד



MINISTRY OF HEALTH DIRECTIVES REGARDING THE CORONAVIRUS
People who think that they have been exposed or infected with the Coronavirus are not to come to the clinic. They should call 101for the Magen David Adom center. They will decide whether you should be in quarantine. If necessary, they will send an ambulance or a paramedic to your home to examine you.
For more information call *5400 the ministry of health center.

CLEANERS: From 15.3.20 – 19.3.20 Saada is on holiday and there is no one to replace her, everyone is working full time so try to manage by yourselves.

MAZKIRUT MEETING  23/3/20
1. Information
a) A complaint was made to the police in regards to the cat episode. Our lawyers are dealing with the matter.
b) In the last few weeks there have been four incidents of “almost accidents” with “kalnoiot” in the parking area near the entrance to the dining room. Rubin stated that the problem is being dealt with by the safety committee.
2.  The financial committee proposed that the kibbutz invest in “Keystone” an infrastructure fund. The mazkirut unanimously accepted the proposal.
3. The financial committee proposed that a building loan should be taken out. The proposal was accepted.
4. a) Axel and Benny Segal presented the problem of people building pergolas and storerooms without the permission of the planning committee and not according to specifications. 
While discussing the problem it was pointed out that this problem relates to the question of what to do when members don’t follow procedures or ignore decisions that have been made. Since this matter will be dealt with by the mazkirut and brought up for discussion at the general meeting at a later date it is not just a problem of pergolas and storerooms.
b) Fencing in the kibbutz: The planning committee with the public’s input  is interested in preparing regulations in regard to fencing on the kibbutz. In the meanwhile, it was suggested that a review be made of what is happening on the kibbutz and it will be discussed at a further meeting.
THE LIBRARY: Shani Bauer and Reut Shaliv have been selected to run the library jointly. Shani and Reut have been visiting libraries in the area in order to prepare a plan for the library. We hope that Shimona and Mirik will continue in the library to the best of their abilities and will work with the young librarians.  
Many thanks to the senior librarians who have kept the library going for so many years and good luck to the new ones.

ECONOMIC COUNCIL  12/2/20
1. The establishment of a Ground Solar system with the EDF company. The council confirmed the agreement with EDF to establish a ground solar system.
2. Mushroom Farm Project: The original plan was to use two former chicken houses for the project but it has become apparent that these buildings are not suitable so the project as planned has been abandoned. New plans for appropriate buildings, costs and implementation are being prepared and will be presented to the economic council when ready.

ARRANGEMENTS for the DINING ROOM DURING PURIM
There will be an allocation of Friday night dinner to be eaten at home. Registration for this meal will be done through the Kehilanet only. Registration will close on Sunday 8/3/20.
Friday evening 13/3/20 – Purim party.
1. Breakfast will be served till 8:30.
2. Lunch will be served outside between 11:30 – 12:30.
3. Allocation of Friday night’s meal will take place between
 11:00 – 12:00. 
4. You need to bring dishes to take some of the food home.
Shabbat 14/3/20  - After the Purim party
1. Breakfast will not be served that day.
2. Lunch will be served in the lobby between 11:45 – 13:00.
Please note the times stated and be punctual.
If anyone has questions and/or has a problem please call Itzik 050 3886886  economy@yizrael.com 

SENIORS CENTER PROGRAM FOR MARCH
	 3.3.20 Tuesday     in the moadon
9:00  Physical exercise
10:15 Trivia – “Schnitzel Borsht”  by Miriam Davidson

	5.3.20 Thursday in the Hut
9:00 Handiwork for Purim with Michal Sadur and Pnina Havshush

	10.3.20 Tuesday in the moadon      Purim
9:00 Physical exercises
10:15 Entertainment and exchange of Purim gifts 

	12.3.20 Thursday in the moadon
17:30 In memory of Ezra Shema:  Exhibition of work of artists who    passed away in 2019 Ezra Shema, Yehuda Bir, Amen Bekker
Nitzan Feldman and Ruti will talk about Amen’s work

	17.3.20;  Tuesday  in the moadon
17:30 Birthday party for those born December – March
Program: Five saxophone players from the Music School conducted by Stas

	19.3.20 Thursday in the Hut
9:00 Board games
10:00 Movie: Slumdog Millionaire 

	24.3.20 Tuesday in the moadon 
9:00 Physical exercises
10:15 I have a question with Jenny

	26.3.20 Thursday in the moadon
9:00 Board games
10:00: Movie; Desert Flower

	31.3.20 Tuesday in the moadon
17:00 Raise a glass for Pessach with the seniors’ committee



SENIORS’ TRIP
MONDAY 16/3/2020 AT 8:15
Leaving the parking lot after breakfast
Programme: Drive to Har Arbel – wander freely around the cliff top and view the Kinneret. Drive in the direction of the old courtyard of Gesher and observe the flow of the Jordan river – guided tour follows. Eat lunch at a restaurant – back home at about 15:00.
Please come equipped with water, comfortable shoes and warm clothing.    Register for the trip on the notice board! 

FOR SENIORS
A BIRTHDAY PARTY 
FOR THOSE BORN DECEMBER – MARCH
TUESDAY 17/3/20 AT 17:00 in the MOADON
Programme: Recital by the Music School saxophone group 
Conducted by +tas
Refreshments guaranteed.
                                       Seniors committee and Seniors center

PURIM                       VASHTI BANQUET                       8/3/2020
                                    CHILDREN’S PURIM PARTY     9/2/2020
                                     ADULTS’ PURIM PARTY         13/3/2

English is Fun   -   with Rahel

Concluding the History of the World, according to student 'bloopers'…..

Abraham Lincoln become America's greatest Precedent.  Lincoln's mother died in infancy, and he was born in a log cabin which he built with his own hands.  When Lincoln was president, he wore only a tall silk hat.  He said, "In onion there is strength."

On the night of April 14, 1865, Lincoln went to the theatre and got shot in his seat by one of the actors in a moving picture show.  His believed assinator was John Wilkes Booth, a supposingly insane actor.  This ruined Booth's career.Ohn

Johann Bach wrote a great many musical compositions and had a large number of children.  In between, he practiced on an old spinster which he kept up in his attic.  Bach died from 1750 to the present.

Beethoven wrote music even though he was deaf.  He was so deaf he wrote loud music.  He expired in 1827 and later died for this.

France was in a very serious state. The French Revolution was accomplished before it happened and catapulted into Napoleon.  Then the Spanish gorillas came down from the hills and nipped at Napoleon's flanks.  Napoleon became very ill with bladder problems and was very tense and unrestrained.  He wanted an heir to inherit his power, but since Josephine was a baroness, she couldn't have any children.

The sun never set on the British Empire because the British Empire is in the East and the sun sets in the West.  Queen Victoria was the longest queen.  She sat on a thorn for 63 years.  She was a moral woman who practiced virtue.  Her death was the final event which ended her reign.

The nineteenth century was a time of a great many thoughts and inventions.  People stopped reproducing by hand and started reproducing by machine.  Cyrus McCormick invented the McCormick raper, which did the work of a hundred men.

Samuel Morse invented a code of telepathy.  Louis Pasteur discovered a cure for rabbis.  Madam Curie discovered radio.  And Karl Marx became one of the Marx brothers.

The First World War, caused by the assignation of the Arch-Duck by an anahist, ushered in a new error in the anus of human history.												
…………….more next week





		

 



































   

  






 








		

 












  


		

 











  

 



  







